

# Kays Foundation <a>®</a>



The past is important, for it furnishes the foundation for the present and future...









## Picnic in the Pleasance

On June 23, 2016, the Board of Directors of the Kays Foundation gathered for the 1st Annual Picnic in the Pleasance held at the Foundation offices.

All members and guest enjoyed a delicious picnic catered by Newk's and had the opportunity to spend time together and view a slideshow of the history of the Foundation.

#### VOLUME 1 ISSUE 6

2016

#### Inside this issue:

Picnic in the Pleasance Holiday Schedule	1
Grants for 2015-2016	2
Terry Carty appointed Executive Vice President	2
Board Member recognized by ACTM	2
Foundation Milestones Years of Service	2
In Sympathy	2



Bob celebrates 91st Birthday!

Holidays-Office Closed Christmas & New Years: December 19-30, 2016 Office will re-open on January 2, 2017

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!

#### 2015-2016 Grants

On January 26, 2016 the Foundation announced the 2016 Grants during the opening of the 20th Annual "Delta National Small Print Exhibition" hosted by the Bradbury Gallery.

Three of our members attended the event. Terry Carty, Tom Bishop and Richard Carvell.

The first grant was to the Bradbury Art Museum (BAM) in the amount of \$50,000. The second grant was to Dr. Anne Grippo for the AR Science Festival for \$4,250. The third and final grant was to Dr. Richard Grippo in the Biological Sciences Department for \$3,000 to study the Caribbean Coral Reef Fish.







Board members presenting grants to the 2015-2016 Grant Recipients January 26, 2016



### New Executive Vice President and Treasurer

On December 1, 2015 Terry Carty was appointed as the new Executive Vice President and Treasurer of the Foundation. On January 20, 2016 the announcement was made public on the ASU News Page, in the Democrat Gazette as well as the ASU Herald.

In addition to managing the financial business of the Foundation, the Executive Vice President serves as the spokesperson for the Foundation in matters of day to day operation. He meets with and provides interviews to university constituents, the public, and students on issues related to the Foundation and its activities. He also attends University and community functions as a representative of the Foundation and responds to inquiries from individuals or groups regarding Foundation matters, including the grant process. Terry is our new face of the Foundation.





#### Milestones: Years of Service to the Foundation

20 Years: Bob Ferralasco and Lucinda McDaniel
12 Years: Tom Bishop and Betty Rousey
5 Years: Terry Carty

### Board member recognized by ACTM

In March 2016 the Foundation was contacted by Kim Scarbrough, NBCT about providing information for an article for the Arkansas Council of Teachers of Mathematics (ACTM) they would be doing later in the year to include in their profile corner in which they recognize colleagues who have helped advance mathematics education in the state of Arkansas.

Tom Bishop

They have chosen **Dr. Tom Bishop**, ED, D, Professor of Mathematics and wish to use the article to give readers information and spotlighted Mr. Bishop's education and contributions to math, math ED, and education in general, as well as highlight some personal and extra pieces about him. Article published September 2016.



In Sympathy

Betty Rousey: On the loss of her husband Dennis The Family of Wayne Blake: Foundation Board Member, Officer

